Summary of Discussions on Agenda Items at the last meeting of the Group held on Mon 19th February 2007
 

Question and Answer Session - Any problems, suggestions etc.
This session always brings up problems/brick walls that members are encountering.  Those present gave useful advice to problems raised and suggestions were given on future research that could be fruitful.  One member was asked to provide information on his further research at a future meeting.
 

Presentation of "Case Studies" by Group Members
· Val Leggett spoke briefly about a specific area of her research and the means she used to arrive at reasonable conclusions.  

· Ian Thomson discussed his research on family postcards and the results of his deductions.  

· Ron Davis presented a family history book on the Davis family in England and commented on the extensive efforts made by a relation of his to produce a useful and attractive book.

Online Demonstration of A2A (Access to Archives) Website
(Demonstration on the use of the A2A database which contains catalogues describing archives held locally in England and Wales and dating from the eighth century to the present day)  
An online demonstration was presented using the Club's computer and a word document outlining the necessary steps for the research was provided to all present for their own use.   It was interesting to see the variety of records that could be found for different surnames ranging from estate agents/solicitors sales catalogues to the proceedings of the various level of court systems.

 

Further Discussion on Family Tree Maker (FTM)
(Presentation and discussion about using the "Books" feature in FTM) 

Firstly the use of a "Book" layout for showing was demonstrated.   Instead of multiple A4 sheets having to be stuck together to show the full width and height of family trees each A4 chart contains a portion of the whole tree.  Boxes show how each sheet connects with other parts of the tree on other sheets.

Lastly a brief overview was given of how to produce a "book" using all or some of the reports from FTM.  The final book could contain a contents page and a complete index of all persons.  The book is produced in "pdf" format for reading by Acrobat Reader.

 

Agenda Items for Future Meetings.
A verbal report was presented to the meeting of a discussion with Denis O'Riordan from the Mornington Church.   Dennis explained that the new Church building are not large enough to have provision for a family history library open to the public.  He did agree to consider any invitation from the Group to speak at a Group meeting on family history records stored by the Church worldwide and also on Irish family history.

 

The meeting agreed that Denis be asked to speak at one of our Group meetings at a convenient time.

 

John Tinney, a member of the Group, agreed to be the main speaker at the Groups Meeting on 17th September, 2007.   John will speak on FTM on a specific aspect to be later decided.

